ARTHUR W. ALLEN, M. D. 266 BEACON STREET BOSTON

February 19, 1943

Brig. General Fred W. Rankin Washington D. C.

Dear Fred,

I have often thought I would have occasion to write to you since I've heard of your being made a General. I am naturally greatly pleased that you have received this well justified recognition. I had the pleasure of seeing Hugh Morgan recently at a meeting of The College of Physicians here in Boston and thought he looked a little worn and weary. I hope you are taking reasonable care of your health.

Please give my best to Edith. I hope you had your family together at Christmas time.

With best wishes and kind regards, I am as ever,

Sincerely yours,

Tum